

THE CAPTAIN'S LOG

Long Beach Yacht Club PO Box 97 Long Beach, MS 39560

228/868-8279

http://www.longbeachyachtclub.com

SEPTEMBER 2010

VOL. XXIX, NO. 9

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
2 PM>6 PM	Closed	Closed	Closed	4 PM >9 PM	4 PM >8 PM	4 PM >8PM
			1	2	3 Grilled Chicken Salad	4 Sr. Lipton Regatta BWYC Hamburgers & Hot Dogs
5 Sr. Lipton Regatta BWYC	6 Sr. Lipton Regatta BWYC	7	8	9 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	10 Taco Night	11 Back to School Regatta Pont.YC Hamburgers & Hot Dogs
12 Back to School Regatta Pont.YC	13	14 Taste of Long Beach	15	16 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	17 Hamburgers & Hot Dogs	18 LUAU 6:30 pm \$10
19	20 Board of Governors 7 PM	21	22	23 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up	24 Salad Bar	25 Junior Fishing Rodeo Hamburgers & Hot Dogs
26 Wadewitz Regatta @ Fairhope YC on Sat. the 25th too	27	28	29	30 Grill Your Own \$5.00 Set Up		

Flag Officers	Board of G	overnors	Ex-Officio	
-	One Year	Two Years		
COMMODOREJulie Noble	Lawrence Simpson	Freddy Welch	Fleet SurgeonDr. Don Rayner	
Vice CommodoreTom Stokes	Patti Steagall	Ken Price	Fleet Chaplain James Hancock	
Rear CommodoreJune Wiggins	James Hancock	Glenn Bohne	Newsletter EditorJoe Fleming	
Fleet CaptainHolly Murray	Phillip Whitsitt	Charlie Coleman	SecretaryDana Burke	
Past Commodore Shelda Jones	•		•	

FROM THE BRIDGE

JULIE NOBLE, COMMODORE

I can hardly believe it is almost September - it still feels like summer though. Hopefully everyone has had an enjoyable summer, spending time with family and friends and maybe even going on a vacation or two. Good luck to all of our students in the upcoming school year.

As most of you know, I have had some personal medical challenges recently and am happy to say I am on the mend. I want to thank all of you for your prayers, cards, meals, transportation, milk shakes, flowers, calls and well wishes. You mean the world to me and I appreciate you all so much. You've heard me say this before, and I say it again, we have a wonderful "family" and it really shows.

August has not only been hot, but busy. Our club was host to a very large LBHS class reunion the evening before the Long Beach Festival and I heard it was great. Linda would like to express tremendous thanks to Charlie & Patti Coleman, Dick Marx, Brad Marx, Sandy & Richard Pace, Kathy Burns, Barry Skellie, Shelda Jones, Tim Bourgeois, June Wiggins, Daddy Fred Welch, Joe Fleming and Freddy Welch. I would also like to thank you all, and especially Linda for making this such a success. I'd also like to say thank you to Howard Kapp, Daddy Fred Welch, Roger Evans, Charlie Coleman, Freddy Welch, Glenn Kapp, Charlie Bates and everyone else that has been working so hard to keep our grounds kept, pool clean, boats repaired and so many other things going - we couldn't do it without you all!

Thank you to June Wiggins, Roy Burke, Laura Taylor and anyone else who helped with the summer dinner, dance and karaoke. Heard it was a lot of fun and the fried chicken was wonderful.

A huge thank you to Dana Burke, Shelda Jones, Dante' White and anyone else who helped this past Thursday night and Dick Marx for stepping in Friday night - we were unexpectedly without our bartender Linda and our cook Laura! It means so much to have people who just pitch in whenever needed. We hope Linda & Laura are back real soon!

This month we look forward to our annual Luau on Saturday, September 18th. This is always a good time with wonderful food, music, etc. Our annual Junior Fishing Rodeo has been rescheduled for Saturday, September 25th. As always, it is open to all children ages 4-13. We'll have trophies, t-shirts, food and prizes so come join us. Bring the children, grandchildren, neighbors & friends.

There are also a lot of regattas this month so if you get a chance, come support our sailors. They have been doing a fantastic job. In October, LBYC will be host to an old favorite, as stated in the Cruisin' the Coast Newsletter - we're bringing back the "The Country Cruisin' Breakfast" @ the club on Oct. 7-9. We're excited about this and will be searching for lots of volunteers. Please check the calendar for all upcoming events and, as always, we look forward to seeing you at your club.

Things to be thinking about
Future Projects
HARBOR RETAINING WALL
PARKING LOT
SWIMMING POOL
LIGHTED CROQUET FIELD
COMMERCIAL STOVE
ENCLOSURE OF THE OUTSIDE DECK/BALLROOM

Just a Reminder

No alcoholic beverages are to be "brown-bagged" by a consumer/customer on the premises.

ENTERTAINMENT COMMITTEE

JUNE WIGGINS

Hi folks! It's been a hot, hot, hot summer. August was a new beginning of school and a look forward to fall. Ms Laura made us some wonderful fried chicken on Friday August 20th. We had some music during the dinner and some fun karaoke afterwards. We will be having these kinds of fun dinners in the coming months- on a Friday evening. Watch for them- they are fun.

COMING UP - THE LUAU! Don't miss our annual Luau. It will be on September 18th. We will have the roast pork, BBQ chicken and all the "fixins." We have a great band and we will be doing some dancing with a few contests and fun stuff thrown in. It all starts at 6:30 PM. Cost is \$10.

LBYC LUAU!!
SEP 18TH, 2010
DINNER AT 6:30
MUSIC & DANCING AT 7:00
COST IS \$10



WE ARE HAVING ROAST PORK,



BBQ CHICKEN AND ALL THE SIDES.
WE HAVE A GREAT BAND.
THERE WILL BE CONTESTS
AND PRIZES.

RACE AND SAIL

TAMIE SHELTON

LBYC Fall Series Races are races, or shall we say 'timed cruises. They are a great way to spend a day on the water! Even if you don't have a boat, come on up because crew is always welcomed. Hope to see you all on September 18!

Part of the Great Gulf Series Races

- --September 18
- --October 9
- --October 25

Skippers' Meeting at 1000 for all races. Pursuit start with first start at 1200

Race around Government marks

Come pass a good time! Trophies 3 deep!

Contact Tom Stokes or Tami Shelton for details

Pass Christian YC 'Around the Cat' Race

A part of the Great Gulf Series

October 2

Contact Pass Christian Yacht Club for details

The Great Gulf Series standings as of September 1:

Don Rayner is in first with 25 points - Don has attended ALL races that have been held - congratulations Don! Skip Sheldon and Roger Evans are in second and third respectively with only a point between them!



Rickey Welch



Leaving Gulfport Harbor



Maddy Murray



Rounding the Mark



Juniors at the Gulfport Yacht Club



The Nominating Committee for the coming year 2011 has been appointed. They are as follows: Mary Hancock, Patti Steagall, Darren Mayer, Christy Welch, Dick Marx, Sallie Kapp and Shirley Steen.

MEMBERSHIP KATHY BURNS

Welcome aboard our new members Chris Kibler of Gulfport and Monica Page of Long Beach. The following have applied for membership in the Long Beach Yacht Club. Their applications will be presented to the Board of Governors for their approval at the regular meeting on September 20, 2010:

Remi Nader & Candis Zimmerman 128 Belle Terre Court Long Beach, MS 39560 Bruce and Brenda Morgan 6 St. Martin Road Hattiesburg, MS 39402

Our numbers are steadily growing. Interest in our Yacht Club is on the rise and it is such a pleasure to see so many new faces. Don't forget to greet our new members and let them feel "welcome". Let LBYC be known as "The Friendliest Yacht Club on the Coast".

FLEET CAPTAIN HOLLY MURRAY

We are only a couple of weeks into school and I already miss seeing the juniors everyday but I do get to see them every weekend. Just as the heat has not let up, the racing schedule is still hot and heavy also. We had some great races at the Knost Regatta our team pulled out two 4th place finishes. I think all of us had an awesome time. Sailing for Long Beach were Erin Keefer, Khloe Ohliger, Mandy Raborn, Lyda Murray and Holly Murray.

The very next weekend we loaded up the board boats and headed to GYC for the Galloway

Regatta. Sailing Lasers: Quentin Whitsitt, Khloe Ohliger, and Erin Keefer

Opti White Fleet: Ricky Welch Open Bic: Maddy Murray

Opti Green Fleet: Bobby White, Becket White, Piper Whitsitt, Hunter Moore

Finn: Joey Stokes

It was an interesting weekend filled with thunderstorms taking the winds from 0 to 15 in minutes. A big congratulations to -----Ricky Welch 1st place white fleet, and Erin Keefer for highest female finisher in the laser radial fleet. All the juniors did a fantastic job. Thank you Mandy and Patrick for helping me with the green fleet sailors.

Coming up in September are some fun party regattas such as the Sr. Liptons Sept. 4-6 BWYC: Back to School Sept 11/12 @Pont.YC: Wadewitz Sept 25-26@Fairhope YC. Make plans to come out and see the races and enjoy the parties.

JUNIOR FISHING RODEO
Saturday September 25
@ the Long Beach Yacht Club
All children ages 4 to 13 are invited.

Long BEACH CHAMBER OF COMMERCE PRESENTS A Taste of Long Beach

Tuesday, September 14

Long Beach Yacht Club . 6:00 p.m.-8:30 p.m.





















ChopSticks
Daylight Donuts
Petit Four Junction Cakery
Papa John's Pizza
Subway
Suzanne's Bakery
Winn Dixie
Winter Garden Featuring:
Toarmina's Pizza

Glazers Distributing of Mississippi Mississippi Sales Southern Wine and Spirits Republic National Distributing, Magnolia Division Republic National Distributing, Vintage Division Stinky Gringo Margarita Mix

Tickets \$20 per person

Available to purchase at

Coast Chamber Office— 11975 E Seaway Rd, Gulfport
Bacchus Wine & Liquor— 99 Jeff Davis Ave, Long Beach

More Information Call: 228-604-0014 or 228-596-3360



Cruisin' the Coast

October 3-10, 2010

The club will be open on Monday, October 4, 2010 at 3:00 p.m.

We will serve hamburgers (\$2) and Hot Dogs (\$1) and Nachos (\$2).

Be sure to join us and watch the Long Beach Parade.

The Tip Tops will be playing in the Long Beach

Harbor.

Thursday, Friday, and Saturday
October 7-9, 2010
The Long Beach Yacht Club will be serving a
Country Crusin' Breakfast
7:00 – 10:00 each morning
Cost: \$7.00.

Volunteers are needed for Thursday, Friday, and Saturday morning.

If you wish to volunteer please meet at the LBYC, Monday, September 6 at 7:00 p.m.